

June 10, 2005

Mr. Phil Bradley and Staff, Computer Support Experts Inc., 2133 Rroyal Windsor Drive, Unit 2, Mississauga, Ontario L5J 1K5

Dear Phil and CSE Staff,

On behalf of the management and staff of Trillium Therapeutics Inc. we would like to express our thanks and gratitude to CSE for their excellent service and overall support to Trillium Therapeutics.

The prompt attention and assistance to ensure we were quickly operational following two break-ins was very much appreciated. We would like to especially thank Mark Regliszyn for his reliability and kind help.

We are confident and appreciative of the working relationship that is founded on good customer service, knowledge and cordial people.

Thank you and we look forward to continuing our solid business relationship.

Yours sincerely,

Niclas Stiernholm, Ph.D., Chief Executive Officer